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logical information. It opens June 1: Monday 
to Saturday, 9:30am - 5:30pm; Sunday, 1-5pm. 
Check www.farmersbank.ca or call 902-963-
3168. Admission is charged.  
Festival of Small Halls at Cymbria Lions 
Club Friday June 15 at 7:30pm. Story Times 
and Punchlines featuring James Mullinger, 
Dennis King, Alan Buchanan and Michael 
Pendergast. Tickets $25 each. Available at 
Cymbria Lions lounge and Gallants Irving. Get 
your tickets early so you won't be disap-
pointed. 
Dance, Dance, Dance the night away every 
second Saturday at Rustico Bay Senior’s Club 
at 2104 Church Rd. in Rustico. The band 
Country Steel, comprised of five very talented 
musicians provides the great sounding music 
with a mix of everything from country to rock 
and roll. Next dance is Saturday, June 23 from 
8 to 11 then every second Saturday. Join us for 
a great night of fun. Everyone 35 and over is 
welcome. Admission at the door. Light lunch 
served.  
Star of the Sea Seniors’ Club: Card party 
will be held every Tuesday at 7:30pm. Every-
one welcome. There are prizes, a light lunch 
and 50/50 draw. 
Star of the Sea Seniors Group will be hold-
ing their next monthly meeting on Wednesday 
June 13 at 11am. Please note time and date 
change for this month only. After the meeting 
lunch will be at Route 2 Diner in Hazel Grove. 
Members who wish to go to lunch should 
phone Jan King 902 621 0511 before Friday 
June 8. 
Pancake Breakfast Fundraiser: There will 
be a pancake breakfast on June 10 from 8:30-
noon at the Cymbria Lions Club. Cost is $10 
for large plate and $6 for small plate. The pro-
ceeds will be going to the Canadian charity 
Live Different. Live Different focuses on send-
ing volunteer groups to third world countries 
to help build or rebuild self sustaining commu-
nities. In February of 2019, Nicole Cormier 

will be travelling with a group to the Domini-
can Republic to build a home for a family in 
need as part of those efforts. Every penny 
earned by this fundraiser is going directly to 
this build and will help pay for the materials 
needed for the home they are building and  
will also cover the cost of translators and the 
build crew who will be teaching them how to 
build a house.  
You Could Save a Life: Give Blood, call 1-
800-236-6283 for appointment. 
Al-Anon Group Meeting: Tues. at 10am in 
the vestry of St. Augustine’s Church. In the 
event of a morning funeral at St. Augustine’s, 
meeting will be held at 1pm. Call 902-894-
3503 for more information. 
Ceilidh is planned for Kelly's Cross Commu-
nity Centre for Sunday June 17 at 7pm. For a 
list of guest entertainers see, "Don't Miss 
This", in the Guardian Friday, June 15. 
le lundi 11 juin - l'Assemblée Générale An-
nuelle (AGA) du Conseil acadien de Rustico 
à 19h au Centre acadien Grand-Rustico. Vous 
êtes les bienvenues et si vous êtes intéressés 
par le développement communautaire il y a 2 
postes vacant au conseil d'administration. 
Communiquez avec nous au 902-963-3252. 
Ceilidh Featuring Mary & the Country Gentle-
men (Lou Doiron, Theo Wiegers, Mary Smith 
plus we welcome two new additions to the 
band, lead guitar player and vocals Ivor Price 
and base player and vocals David Moore.) 
Show time 7:30pm June 24 and every 4th Sun-
day of the month at the Star of the Sea Seniors 
Club in North Rustico. Special Guests on Sun-
day June 24, Millie MacDonald. Admission at 
the door. Light lunch and 50/50 draw. 

10th Sunday of Ordinary Time  June 10, 2018 
Weekly Mass Schedule 

Monday: No Mass 
Tuesday: 9am Stella Maris 
Wednesday: 9am St. Augustine’s 
Thursday: 9am Stella Maris 
Friday: 9am St. Anne’s 
Saturday: 6pm Stella Maris 
Sunday: 9am St. Anne’s 
Sunday: 10:30am St. Augustine’s  
Fr. Raj Santiago:  Office: 902-963-2245 
                        Cell: 902-393-0572          
        Email: rajstaugustin@gmail.com 
Pastoral Associates: 
Jacinta Doiron 902-621-0638 
Janet Doiron  902-963-3247 
Marion Murphy 902-621-0725 
Carol Probert 902-963-3089 
Confessions: Fr. Raj is available in the 
vestries after weekday masses for the 
sacrament of Reconciliation. All are 
encouraged to experience the Mercy and Love 
of the Ever Forgiving Father 
Baptisms: Contact Fr. Raj for Baptismal 
Preparation. 
Chaplet of Divine Mercy for the Sick & 
Dying will be said following weekday Masses. 
Communion at Home: If you know of 
anyone who should be receiving communion 
at home because of inability to attend church, 
please contact one of the pastoral associates. 
Hospital or Home Visits: If you have a 
family member or friend in the hospital, at 
home or other care facility who would like to 
see a priest please call Fr. Raj 

OUR PRAYER LIST 
Alan, Evan, Grace, John, Laura, Edmond 
Gallant, Nellie Johnson, Carol MacIsaac, 
Des Nantes, Dane Simpson, Susie Smith 

To have a name added or removed from the 
prayer line please contact 

Marion Murphy 902-621-0725 
Angela Gallant 902-963-3438 
Rose Gallant 902-963-3516 

Fr. Raj Santiago 902-963-2245 

Scent Free: Please avoid scented products  
in our churches. Some parishioners are 
strongly allergic to chemical fragrances. 
Bulletin Announcements: Email bulletin 
notices to bulletins@jp2pastoralunit.com or 
call Francis @ 902-886-2761. Deadline for 
weekly bulletins is Thurs. at 4pm. 

 

The Saint John-Paul II Pastoral Unit 
Stella Maris, St. Anne’s & St. Augustine’s Parishes, Prince Edward Island 

Last Week’s Collections & Donations 
St. Augustine’s Sunday: $1043.55 

St. Anne’s Sunday: $1147.00 
Stella Maris Saturday: $685.00 

Education of Seminarians: $5.00 
Thank You for Your Donations to Our Parishes! 

 Please consider including your Parish in your will. 
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Unit Notices 
Parish Survey 2018: In the interest of Pastoral 
Planning, the Unit Pastoral Council requests 
the assistance of parishioners in identifying 
who is present in our churches and asks for 
volunteers to participate in our various church 
ministries. To this end, a volunteer survey and 
census form will be made available during 
weekend Masses in all three churches. Your 
cooperation in this endeavor is greatly appreci-
ated. 
CWL June get together on Tuesday June 12 
at Route 2 Diner in Fredericton at 5pm. Choice 
of oven baked fish and vegetables or a soup 
and sandwich (no deep fried items). Good 
choice of desserts available. Note: the card 
party planned for June 4 has been postponed to 
a later date. 
Card of Thanks: The family of Andrew Gal-
lant wish to thank everyone for their thought-
fulness, prayers and visits to the hospital. To 
the doctors, nurses and all at the QEH for their 
wonderful care. To Dr. Andrew Wohlgemut 
thank you. Father Hogan and Marion Murphy 
for their blessings, Father Raj for his beautiful 
eulogy, the choir, readers, servers and parking 
attendants who all did a wonderful job and to 
the family who were the pallbearers and flower 
bearers. Thank you to Central Queens Funeral 
Home for their great care, to the Cymbria Li-
ons and Lionettes for their wonderful meal, to 
everyone who visited and brought food to the 
house, to all who traveled from near and far to 
attend the service and to anyone who made 
donations in his memory. Thank you and God 
bless. Wanda and family 

St. Anne’s Notices 
Fellowship Sunday the last Sunday of every 
month. We should take the time to sit and talk 
with our neighbours and friends. So join us in 
the Bolger room after mass the last Sunday of 
every month for some coffee, tea and treats.  
 

Ministries for June: Proclaimer: Lori Ann 
MacFarlane Youth Proclaimer: Julie 
Vanleeuwen Eucharistic Minister: Charlie 
Gallant Ministers of Hospitality: Denis Doi-
ron, Jacinta Doiron, Mike Doiron Offertory: 
June 17 Leonard & Jane Peters, June 24 Ray 
& Karrie Murphy & Family 
A Reid Reunion will be held on August 3, 4 
and 5. The schedule of events and registration 
forms can be found at our website: reidreun-
ion.wordpress.com Please have forms in by 
June 30. Many events are planned for Friday 
and Saturday and a memorial service will be 
held at St. Anne’s church on August 5 after the 
morning mass and a gathering in the church 
basement will follow. Any questions please 
email moemacneill@hotmail.ca 

Stella Maris’ Notices 
The Annual Stella Maris Collection: Special 
envelopes have been mailed to all parishioners 
Your contribution may be returned by placing 
it in the week-end collection (especially over 
the next 3 week-ends, if possible) or mailing it 
in the self-addressed envelope. We ask that 
you be as generous as you can. Extra enve-
lopes will be available at the back of the 
Church. Thank you!  

Diocese Notices 
Scripture and Christian Meditation Re-
treat: A silent weekend retreat is being offered 
at Our Lady of Hope Retreat Centre in Stanley 
Bridge from Sept 7-9, beginning at 7pm. 
Theme: Journey to Our Silent Heart. The pre-
senters Regina McQuaid, CND and Kathleen 
Bolger, CSM will weave together Scripture 
reflections, Christian Meditation and Personal 
Prayer. Registration fee $50. (non-refundable) 
payable before Aug. 4, and $85 upon arrival to 
Kathleen Bolger. Room and Board, $137.50 
payable to the Centre upon arrival. For further 
information contact kbolger@eastlink.ca or 
Doris at 902-894-5328.  
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Employment Opportunity: Our Lady of the 
Assumption Parish is seeking a part-time Reli-
gious Education Coordinator (15 hours/week) 
to implement the pastoral plan for children and 
families in a framework that promotes lifelong 
formation in faith. In particular, successful 
candidate will be responsible for implementing 
the catechism program for children from pre-
school ages to grade nine. Please see the full 
job ad and job description on the OLA web-
site. Interested applicants can submit their re-
sume and cover letter by Monday, June 18 at 
noon to Our Lady of the Assumption Parish 
HR Committee at 151 Stratford Road, Strat-
ford, PE C1B 1H1, by e-mail holyfamilypas-
toralunit@bellaliant.com or by fax (902) 569-
2118. 
Open House in honour of Fr. Gerard Chais-
son’s 30th Anniversary of Ordination and a 
“Farewell” as he moves from the Bishop 
MacEachern Pastoral Unit. The Open House 
will be held at St. Mary’s Parish in Montague 
on Sunday, June 17 from 2-4 pm. Everyone 
most welcome. 
Twenty-Ninth Diocesan Scripture Institute: 
July 2-5, St. Pius X church, Charlottetown. 
Peter and Paul: Apostles and Martyrs. Led by 
Dr. Pheme Perkins. Brochures available in the 
churches. All welcome!  
Stay Connected Youth Retreat: All youth 
ages 15 and up are invited to a day retreat at 
St. Paul’s Parish in Summerside on July 21. 
The retreat will begin at 9:30am with Mass 
and the Holy Eucharist, followed by a wel-
coming and registration. This retreat will focus 
on God’s love and the relationship we have 
with him. Throughout the day, there will be a 
variety of activities, as well as the Sacrament 
of Reconciliation and Adoration of the Blessed 
Sacrament. The day will conclude at 4:00pm. 
Light lunch and refreshments included. Ad-
mission is free. Deadline for registration is 
July 17. For more info or to register: (902) 436
-5386 or sacredheartpei@gmail.com.  

Connolly Estate Bursaries are now available 
to qualifying university students in their first, 
second, third or fourth year. A change in pol-
icy means university students can now receive 
support for a maximum of four years (not 
two). In addition, college students who are 
completing a joint program/degree may also 
qualify during their university studies. The 
bursaries are open to full-time university stu-
dents who are male or female, Roman Catho-
lic, and Irish in heritage. Applicants must dem-
onstrate financial need. Apply at 
www.owenconnollyestate.com before August 
31. Recent bursaries have been in the range of 
$3,000/year, though they may be lower de-
pending on market returns and the number of 
applicants.  

Community Notices 
Games + Learning = Lots of Fun: Come one, 
come all! We are having a lot of laughs and 
learning happening on Wednesday afternoons 
from 1- 4pm at St. Monica’s Chapel at St. 
Augustine’s. We welcome new people every 
week so don’t worry about being the new per-
son. Come on out and get out of the house! 
Our next games day will be June 13. 
A retirement reception for Reverend Barbara 
Wagner will be held at Central Queens United 
Church, Hunter River, on Sunday, June 24 
from 2-4pm. Celebration through music, com-
mentary, cake, ice cream and beverages will be 
provided. All are welcome. 
80th Birthday Celebration: Come help the 
family of Theo “Dutchie” Wiegers celebrate 
his 80th birthday. June 16 at the Cymbria Lions 
Club. Open house (kitchen party) from 7:30pm 
to 8:30pm, dance to follow . Best wishes only. 
Please bring your instruments to join in at the 
Kitchen Party!! 
The Farmers' Bank of Rustico Museum, ad-
jacent to St. Augustine's Church, is a bilingual 
National Historic Site featuring a Museum 
with a dynamic permanent exhibition, the 
Doucet House and Rustico and Area genea-


